Bloomsburg Area School District 
Board of Directors’ Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 21 April 2008                 

7:00 p.m. 
Bloomsburg Middle School Library   

MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 21 April 2008 in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. David Klingerman, Mr. Dennis Kuczynski, Rev. Thomas Light (arrived at 7:06 p.m.), Dr. Francis Peters (arrived at 7:05 p.m.), Dr. John Riley, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mr. Richard Vanderpool was absent from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Mr. Daniel Bonomo, Mr. Joseph Kelly, and Mr. Michael Upton.      
Others present were:  Mr. Phil Burrell, Mrs. Jean Crane, Mr. Gary Honabach, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Ms. Patti Leighow, Mr. Michael Lester, and Mr. Charles Williams.   
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Tobin moved to approve the minutes of the 17 March 2008 regular board meeting, the 7 April 2008 special meeting, and the 7 April 2008 work session as presented.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 

Dr. Peters arrived at this point in the meeting (at 7:05 p.m.) and Rev. Light arrived shortly thereafter (at 7:06 p.m.).  

The board heard a presentation about the Classrooms for the Future grant for which the district received applied.  Giving the presentation were Bloomsburg High School Principal Dan Bonomo, Bloomsburg High School Social Studies Teacher Phil Burrell, District Technology Systems Administrator Gary Honabach, and Bloomsburg High School Business/Technology Teacher Patti Leighow.  Mr. Bonomo gave some background on the grant, stating that this is the third year for the grant and that its purpose is to support teaching through technology.  He also said that it is open to high schools in Pennsylvania.  The district is eligible to receive up to $286,187 through this grant.  Mrs. Leighow stated that this grant would primarily help to pay for professional development for teachers.  Mr. Burrell added to this, saying that teachers would be offered up to 30 hours of online professional development and that five graduate-level online classes will be offered through Wilkes University.  Mr. Honabach said that after the initial year, it would cost the district approximately $40,000 per year to maintain the new hardware.  Next school year, Mr. Burrell could be a Classrooms for the Future teacher and a long-term substitute could be brought in for him for that school year.  Also, a part-time technology technician might be hired to help with the increased amount of computers in the district.  
Jean Crane then addressed the board concerning “Picturing America” posters.  The middle school was one of 1,500 schools throughout the country that received a grant to pilot the program this school year.  The middle school received 20 posters (each one being two-sided) containing photos and artwork depicting famous American figures and landmarks.  Mrs. Crane explained that she had already used the posters in working with Mrs. Varonka’s class.  Each student was assigned a poster and had to write a descriptive narrative about it.  Those attending the meeting then went into the hallway to look at the posters and the descriptions the students had written about them.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 

Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the financial reports for March 2008 and Mr. Klingerman seconded this motion.  It then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the bills payable for 18 March 2008 to 21 April 2008, ranging from check #00022478 to check #00022716, as well as wire orders, totaling $1,290,151.82.  Rev. Light seconded the motion.  The motion to approve the bills payable passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 18 March 2008 to 21 April 2008, ranging from check #00010382 to check #00010396, totaling $659,129.97, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve for 18 March 2008 to 21 April 2008, ranging from check #00001573 to check #0000574, totaling $7,482.13, and Mr. Kuczynski seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 
Superintendent’s Report 
Mr. Kelly reminded the board that the Staff Recognition Dinner was scheduled for Wednesday, 14 May 2008, beginning at 6:00 p.m. in the W.W. Evans Elementary School cafeteria.  He asked that board members let Ms. Kessler know if they would be attending.  He also reminded directors that a legislative meeting was scheduled for Thursday, 8 May 2008, beginning at 6:30 p.m. at Danville High School.  He asked that any director wishing to attend let him know as soon as possible.  Mr. Kelly gave board members the heads-up that Mr. Upton and Ms. Kessler are working on bus stop consolidation for the 2008-2009 school year.  This is being done for increased student safety, district savings, and efficiency.  On the topic of transportation, he also said that Ms. Kessler is working toward becoming a PASBO-certified transportation director.  Mr. Kelly and Mr. Upton are continuing to work on staffing for the 2008-2009 academic year and that they are particularly keeping a close watch on the kindergarten class sizes at W.W. Evans Elementary School.  Lastly, Mr. Kelly said that finding enough professional substitutes at this time of year is always an issue.  He said that in order to help remedy this, student teachers and aides are sometimes asked to watch study halls.  
OLD BUSINESS
Awarding of Contract for Concrete Work 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to award the contract for removal and replacement of concrete sidewalks at various locations at Bloomsburg High School, Bloomsburg Middle School, and W.W. Evans Elementary School to the low bidder, Benton Mobile Concrete, of Benton, Pennsylvania, in the amount of $12,980.00.  This motion was seconded by Rev. Light.  
Mr. Kelly clarified that Bloomsburg Area School District will be conducting its own test with an independent contractor for $525.  

After brief discussion, the motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of First Reading of Policy 800. Records Management 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve on first reading Policy 800. Records Management and to include it on the 19 May 2008 board agenda for final approval.  Mr. Tobin seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Out-of-State Field Trip Requests 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the request by Jason Moser for the eighth-grade class to go to Washington, D.C. on 30 May 2008, at no cost to the school, and to approve the request by Phil Burrell for the AP US History class to go to Washington, D.C. on 12-13 May 2008, at an approximate cost to the district of $580 plus gas money.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Appointment of CSIU Director 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to appoint Rev. Thomas Light as the Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit representative from Bloomsburg Area School District, for a three-year term beginning 1 July 2008 and continuing through 30 June 2011.  Mr. Kuczynski seconded this motion and it then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes and one abstention (being Rev. Light).  The motion passed.  

Acceptance of Bid for Removal of Asbestos at BHS 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the low bid of Alicon Environmental, in the amount of $40,600.00, to remove asbestos-containing gymnasium flooring materials at Bloomsburg High School, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Acceptance of Bid for Painting of BHS Gymnasium 
Dr. Peters moved to accept the low bid of PA Painting & Wallpaper of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania, in the amount of $11,900.00, for the painting of the Bloomsburg High School gymnasium.  Rev. Light seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
PERSONNEL 
Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 

Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to accept the resignation of Secretary to the Director of Curriculum & Special Education Christina Kessler, effective 14 August 2008.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Substitute Bus Drivers 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve Merle Barnes of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a Bloomsburg Area School District substitute bus driver for MS Busing, Inc., retroactive to 1 October 2007, and to approve Grace Hovancak of Berwick, Pennsylvania as a Bloomsburg Area School District substitute bus driver for FishingCreek Transportation, effective 22 April 2008.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Granting Tenure to Professional Staff Members 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve tenure for the following professional staff members, who had completed all the requirements of Section 1108 of the Pennsylvania School Code:  Amy Bohm, Kyla Burns, Robert Cromley, Anthony DeLuca, Amanda Gearhart, Michael McGarry, Jason Moser, Daniel Sevison, and James Yates.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Professional Retirement 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to accept the retirement of Bloomsburg High School French Teacher Denise Coy, effective 30 June 2008, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Weight Room Supervisor 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve George Johns of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a Weight Room Supervisor for Summer 2008 and Fall 2008, at a rate of $7.15/hour, pending receipt of Act 34, 114, and 151 clearances.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Professional Staff Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Klingerman, to accept the resignation of Bloomsburg High School Business/Technology Teacher Patti Leighow, effective 1 July 2008.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION
The following items are to appear on the 5 May 2008 work session agenda:  High School Construction Update; Policy 800. Records Policy; 2008-2009 Budget & Staffing; Appointment of Athletic Director for 2008-2009; Appointment of Elementary School Principal; High School Diploma for Korean War Veteran; and Approval of Athletic Handbook.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The next work session is scheduled for Monday, 5 May 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Bloomsburg Middle School library.  
The annual Bloomsburg Area School District Staff Recognition Dinner is scheduled for Wednesday, 14 May 2008 at 6:00 p.m. in the W.W. Evans Elementary School cafeteria.  

The next regular monthly board meeting is scheduled for Monday, 19 May 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Bloomsburg Middle School library.  

ADJOURNMENT 

Mr. Klingerman moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:47 p.m. and Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote and the meeting was adjourned.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
An executive session was held from 8:52 – 9:35 p.m. to discuss the purchase of real estate and a personnel matter.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

